SAN DIEGO CITY COLLEGE

AIR CONDITIONING, REFRIGERATION, AND ENVIRONMENTAL CONTROL TECHNOLOGY / ENERGY AND GEO-ENVIRONMENTAL ENGINEERING ADVISORY COMMITTEE

FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 27TH, 2:00 PM – 4:00 PM
MINUTES
MEMBERS PRESENT

Justin Bond, AIRE/EGEE Professor, San Diego City College
Fred Julian, Chair of Engineering and Technologies, San Diego City College
Susan Davison, Senior Project Manager, TRC
Cassie Morton, Apprenticeship Counselor, San Diego City College
Luke Morton, Board member, California Association of Building Energy Consultants
Spencer Rosen, CEO, Energy Integrity

1. CALLED TO ORDER: 2:00 PM
2. WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS
3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM 3/1/2019 (Luke, Cassie second)
4. DEACTIVATION OF AIRE COURSES
A. Justin Bond explained that due to the new curriculum developments, some of the content from certain courses can be incorporated into other existing courses, and allow AIRE 126: Fluid Flow Dynamics, AIRE 127: Fluid Flow Dynamics Lab, AIRE 128: Comfort Heating, and AIRE 129: Comfort Heating Lab to be deactivated. This also addresses the shift towards offering more courses directed towards training students to be HVAC technicians and installers. Justin explained that he would seek advice on proceeding with deactivations from Rose LaMuraglia, who is Dean of Apprenticeships before taking any action. (Luke, Susan second)
5. PROPOSED ENERGY ANALYSIS AND CONSULTATION PROGRAM
A. Justin Bond explained the purpose of the program, its intended audience, challenges, and proposed courses.  
a. Audience intended to be students working towards careers in clean energy. 
b. Proposed courses include:
· EGEE 50: Building Science Principles
· EGEE 55: Air Quality Management and Systems
· EGEE 70: Energy Industry Principles
· EGEE 072: Energy Conservation Strategies
· EGEE 078: Solar Electric Systems
· EGEE 080: Energy Storage
· EGEE 085: Energy Standard Practice
· EGEE 098: Energy Service Entrepreneurship

B. Justin Bond displayed the proposed narrative on a projector, and the 


entire advisory committee collaborated on defining the program 


goals, objectives and learning outcomes and tying these to the  


specific proposed  courses. All were satisfied and excited that the 


new EGEE degree would be a substantial and much needed 


degree for the region, and proposed it move forward through the 


curricular approval process. 
6. NEXT MEETING: Advisory Committee meeting date will be emailed to all members later.
7. ADJOURNMENT: 4:15 PM
